                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES

December 13, 2011
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, Martin Fair, Robert Dionne Dr. Larissa Lucas M.D. & Gayle Sullivan
OTHERS PRESENT: Larry Ramdin, Health Agent, Elizabeth Gagakis, Sanitarian
EXCUSED:  Councilor Furey, Liaison

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order
2. Minutes of Last Meetings
          (Oct. 11-meeting & Nov.8-notes)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chair, at 7:00pm.
Unanimously approved.

	3. Chairperson Announcements
	October was the last meeting attended by Marc Salinas. He was not reappointed to the Board and he indicated that he will not be attending any further meetings. The Chair reminded the board that the quorum remains at 4 members despite having only 5 current members (with 2 vacancies). The size of the board will be addressed at a future city council meeting and if reduced to 5, the quorum will then be 3 members. Also Dr. Poremba indicated that she is unable to attend the January meeting; Martin Fair will be Acting Chair in her absence. 

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates

	A. Administrative Report

B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Health Agent Report
D. Elizabeth Gagakis - Sanitarian
E. City Council Liaison Updates

5. New Business
A. Michael LaChapelle – 
Requests variance for  more than one apprentice per Body Art Establishment

B. North Shore regional Collaboration Grant

C. NHANES Study 2012
	Presented and approved. Copy available in office
Presented and approved. Copy available in office

Only 69 people were vaccinated at the Flu clinic at Bowditch School. The PHN requested that the clinic be sent out on the reverse 911. However, this was not done and the board requests that this be done for all further clinics. The Chair will F/U with the Mayor’s office. 
Presented and approved. Copy available in office.
J. Keough, Code Enforcement Officer, has resigned from the BOH effective 12/9/11. The HA would like to replace this vacancy with a Sanitarian position and is discussing this with Human Resources and the Union. The vacancy must be internally posted for one week before posting to the public.
The HA also requests more clerical support and will explore this. The board supports this need.  L. Ramdin, HA, is exploring enrolling in the FDA Voluntary Standards Program; it requires minimum training requirements for inspectors and promotes standard operational requirements for retail regulatory food safety programs. 
T. Giarla & D. Greenbaum received an award from NS Elder Services for their work on the Salem Hoarding Task Force.
The BOH & Salem State University have partnered up create walking paths in neighborhoods. Also, starting with the Point neighborhood, focus groups will also be talking to residents about their needs to promote healthy lifestyles. 
The Healthy Happenings calendar for the website is pending. 

E. Gagakis provided the board with an overview of her responsibilities in protecting public health including food and housing inspections, trash complaints and general public health nuisance complaints. She also demonstrated some inspection devices that are essential to monitor standards for air moisture, food temperature, and indoor light and heat.  She presented examples of challenges that the sanitarian encounters in meeting compliance requirements of public health mandates/laws.
Councilor absent; none presented
The Board reviewed Mr. LaChapelle’s request to allow two apprentices to work at his establishment, one per tattoo artist. M. LaChapelle presented a draft of apprenticeship rules. The board requests that he continue to work on these as they may be helpful for future Body Art Regulations next year. 
Motion by G. Sullivan to accept the variance request as stated with the following conditions; 
· No more than one apprentice per full time artist at one time in the establishment. 
· If two apprentices are working at the same time only one apprentice will be allowed to tattoo at any given time. 
· This variance will be granted for one year. The Board will review the variance at the end of one year.  
2nd by L. Lucas 
Motion passes unanimously
The regionalization grant has been submitted to the MA Department of Public Health. We are waiting for the Governor’s office to release the names of the selected communities. The HA will notify all of the results.
Essex County was selected by the CDC to participate in the National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (NHANES) 2012; Salem will be a sample city. In April, the CDC will be selecting people for surveys and from those selected will conduct home surveys. They request that the BOH support the marketing and participation in this survey. All are in agreement to support this initiative. Information available @ http://www.cdc.gov/nchs/nhanes.htm


	6.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
	8:46pm

	  Respectfully submitted,

	

	Heather Lyons-Paul

Clerk of the Board
	

	Next regularly scheduled meeting is January 10, 2012 at 7pm City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.


